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It is a great honour for me to take the floor on behalf of the Inter-Parliamentary Union.
Allow me to introduce myself; I am the Deputy Speaker of the National Council of
Namibia.

Last week, the Inter-Parliamentary Union and UN Women organized a parliamentary
meeting on the occasion of the 57th session of the Commission on the Status of
Women. Our meeting focused on Parliamentary strategies for tackling violence
against women and girls. Before sharing with you the outcome of that event, allow
me to reiterate our thanks to UN Women for its ongoing cooperation, and stress once
again how useful it is for us parliamentarians to participate in the work of the
Commission, follow its debates and learn from the wealth of information, exchanges
and meetings that the CSW generates. It also allows us to go back home with a much
better understanding of the overall UN process and the commitment to help ensure
national follow-up of the decisions that have been taken here.

Now, let me turn to the outcome of the annual parliamentary meeting held last week.
It was a very interactive and constructive event, with more than 200 MPs from 43
countries participating. Our parliamentary meeting was centred on two main issues.
The first focused on how parliamentarians can enhance the role they play in the
global effort to end violence against women. The second topic focused on violence
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2.	But laws on their own are not enough. And this is our second point: Laws need
implementation and resources. Here again we have a responsibility to ensure that
laws are enforced, hence the importance of our oversight role. Parliamentary
monitoring of anti-VAW law and policy implementation is greatly needed. We can
facilitate implementation by using our good offices to involve all those concerned with
implementing legislation - the police, law enforcers, health care providers, social
workers and religious and community leaders. We can also make a difference by
raising awareness among women of their rights and by send a clear message to
everyone that violence cannot be tolerated.

3.	To be effective and really change lives, laws need budget allocations.
Parliaments must therefore scrutinize the budget to ensure that adequate financial
and human resources are allocated to effectively implement legislation. We
considered that budgetary obligations could be included in legislation, which would
therefore facilitate its implementation.

4.	We looked at building partnerships and alliances. We all agreed that violence
against women is a human rights violation that affects families and communities and
one that concerns everyone - men and women alike. In this regard, involving more
men and boys in preventing and ending violence against women is critical.

5.	We considered that the media, including social media, can be major allies in
educating and raising awareness. We discussed ways to ensure that the media do
not perpetuate stereotypes and gender inequalities or even condone violence against
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